VGP: Explanation for the status of delisted share
On 20 Apr 2020, The Vegetexco Port Joint Stock Company explained the status of delisted share as follows: 
In compliance with the current law, from January to March 2020, the Company prepared the financial statement of 2019.  The Company also selected an audit company to audit the financial statement of 2019
In the period from February 2020 to now, the Covid-19 epidemic erupted around the world and had complicated development in Vietnam. The Government of Vietnam has applied many measures to prevent spreading including the social isolation. The non-essential businesses like the Company were required to work afar. The Company only arranged 01 to 02 people in each division/ department to work alternately at the office. The audit work is done only via mail, phone, delivery of documents by official dispatch
- Thus, over the past time, the Company has encountered a lot of difficulties in exchanging work due to the impact of the Covid-19 disease, which caused the Company not to complete and announce the audited financial statement of 2019 on time
Accordingly, in this document, VGP pledges to make the financial statement and disclose the audited financial statement of 2019 on May 15, 2020 at the latest
[bookmark: _GoBack]This is an objective reason, outside the plan on auditing the Company's annual financial statement. We hope that the Agency will consider and create conditions for the Company to continue to list shares on Hanoi Stock Exchange, thereby protecting the interests of the Company's shareholders
